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MR. PORTER: We'll take up Case 3892,

MR. HATCH:.  Case 3892. Application of Wiiliam A, and
Edward R. Hudson for an exception to Order Numbér R-3221, as
amended, Lea County, Newﬂexicot

MR, KELLAHIN: If’the Examiney please, Jason. Kellahin
of Kellahin & Fox of Santa Fe apﬁearing for the applicant. We
have one witness and I would like to have him sworn,

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant’'s Exhibits
Numbered 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8,
9, 9-A and 9~B were marked for
identification,)

MR, KELLAHIN: Tf the Commission please, this is the

:appiicaﬁion of William A, and Edward R. Hudson for relief in the

alternative from the provisions of Order Number R-322}1, as amended,
to peimit the continued use of surface disposal unlined piﬁs of
produced salt water from wells in the West Tonto-Yates-Seven Rivers
Pcol,

As the Commission will recall, subsequent to the
adoption of Order Number R-3221, the Commission has granted two
exceptions: One on the application of William A, and Edward R,
Hudson, the Apﬁlicant in ¢his case,‘perﬁitéing surface diéposal
of produced waters in an area in which potash companies have been
historically using for many vearas come natural salt lakes for

the disposal of g=lt watcr,
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Subsequent to the hearing on that case, -tha Caimission
adopted its ofdér 3221-B which declared an area in which a
general exception to the provisions of 3221 were granted for the
‘same reason; that is, that there was disposal of highly concen-
tréted sélutions of sait water in the vicinity and no damage
would occur ffom the continued use of surfacé pits by the o0il
operators in the same area.

In connectior with our presentation in this case and
to refresh the recollection of the Commission on the reasons for
adopting Order R-3221-B, I would like to read into the record the

findings in that Order for I feel our evidence will fit directly

The Finding Number 4: the major portions of Claytbn
Basin and North Draw, broad depressions caused by the slumping
of the surface due to the removal of the underlying salt by
solution lie within the above-described area.

Thrt the general direction of movement of both grouhd
water and surface watey in the subject area is toward and into
said basins, thence southwest in Nash Draw toward Malaga Bend.

That a substantial amount of water is proéuced in
conjunction w@;h'the production of oil and gas, or both, by the
oil and gas wells located in the above-described area. That szaid

produced water is presently being disposed of in surface pits
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located in the above~described area, that a number of large
surfaée ponds or lakes containing‘extremely hiéﬁ concentrations
of chlorides are located in the above-described area; that in
relation to said surface lakes, said disposal pits are inconsid-
erable in volume of water received and seepageﬁundergrouﬁd, that
£he aforesaid disposal pits and surface‘;akes are located within
the same surface and subsurface draiﬁage:system as described in
Finding 5 above, and that the purposes of Order R-3221 to afford
reasonable‘bf;tection against contamination of fresh water supplies

by surface disposal of produced water would not be advanced by

‘the enforcement of said Order as to the above described area.

We feel that the evidence we will present in this
case will amély support éﬁe sane identical‘findings for an area
which would include the William A. and Edwaxd R. ﬁudson leasaes in
the Tonto Pool,

MR. PORTER: Do you agree with those findings,
Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: We agree with those findings, Mr. Porter.
We agree with that because conservation is being served and the
éxcepticn, likewise, hag serVed‘and wil)l continue to serve
because of conservation of oil and gas and the waters, if any. in
this area are amply protected. We haﬁe'filed the application,

however, in the alternative if the Commission doces not see fit
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to grant an extension‘of the exempt area as provided under
Order R-3221-B. In theualternative} we ask for an exception to
the provisions of R-3221, as amended, fbr tne leases operated
by William A. and Edward R, lludson in thisvpool.

MR. PORTER: Mayhe we'd better go offrthexrecord‘on
this one.

(Whereupon, off-the-~record discussion waé had.)

RALPH L. GRAY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A Ralph Gray.
Q What business are you enéaged in, Mr. Gray?

A Consulting Engineer.

0 Where are you located?
A Artesia, New Maxicn.
'Q In connection with your work as a Consuiting Engineer,

do you handle any work for the Applicant in this case,
William A. and Edward R. Hudson?
A Yes, sir, I do.

Q Are you familiar with the application that has been
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filed by William n. and Fdward r. Hudson in this case now before
the Commission? |

A Yes, sir.

Q Did‘I correctly state the purpose of tﬁis application
in my statement to the Commission? -

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you made a study of the area involved in this
application, Mr. Gray?'

“a  Yes, I have.

Q Now , referring to what has been marked as —--

MR‘_PoﬁTER: This is the same Mr. Gray that testifies

-

MR. KELLAHIN: This is the same Mr. Gray who has

frequently appeared before the Commission. Are nhis qualifications

‘acéeptable?

MR, PORTER: Y28, éir, they are.
Q Now, referring to'what has been marked as Exhibit
Number 1, Mr.kGray, would you identify that exhibit, please?
A Exhibit Number 1 is a map of the area. Thié shows
leases and weils in the West Tonto-Yates-Seven Rivers Pool.
wiiliam A. and Edward R. judson have four wells which are

presently producing on their Federal 18 Lease and one well which

is £emporarily abandoned, shut-in.
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MR. PORTER: That's four wells on theiFederal 18?7

ouE WITNESS: Yes, sire

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

A And one temporarily abandoned well., The Hudson

Federal 18 Lease occupies all of Section 18 of Township 19

gouth, Range 33 East.
The only other operator in the pool is Pan American
ducinq and one well is shut-

and pbey presenﬁly have one well pro

temporarily abandoned,

e they located?

their Number 2 well.

in,
0 Where ar

4 adjacent €O the west of the

A These wells are locate

Hudson lease.

that all the production then from the West Tonto-’

Q Is
Yatés—Seven rivers Pool?
A . Yes, sir.
Q Would you’continue. Do you have anything else in

connection with Exhibit 17

A No, sir.
has been marked as Exhibit 2, would

0 Referriﬁg to what

you identifykthat exhlbit?%

\A Exhibit Number 2 is a tabulation showing well data
for each of the Hudson wells. These wells were drilled and
completed in 1960. The total depths are approximately at 3300




feet, £ive and a T
sn has heen nade bY

depth in &
perforatznq the Dolomite Pay gones . very 1ittle treatment was
rtéﬁifed. Ugually, a fev nuﬁdred qallohs of acld were used
ro clean up the wells. The Number_7 Well was temporarily
abandoned March 23% 1967«
Q po you antiCipate rhat that wellfwill révert or pe’ put
pack on p:cdnction?
A We aon't have aty plans at this rime.
Q Now + referrihg to what has been marked as gxhibit Numpbex

'3 3is @ structure ™aps This shows the

s Poci} The contouXxs

yced Dolomite which i

This i8 an anticlinal?-type str

ucture.

a Very'smal
11s that have

wall-de f»ined in this

the pool peen W&l

pool?
A Yes ., sir. e feel that the structure has been very
ell—defiﬂeﬁ and we,don‘t anticipate any more additional
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0 The pool is fully developed then, in yoor opinion?

A Yé;, sir.

Q Now, veferring to what has been marked as_Exhibit
Nurbexr 4. would you jdentify that’exhibit?

A rxhibit Number 4 is a portion of the Gammaéray‘Neutron
Log for the Hudson Federal 18 Number 2 Weli, This exhibit has
been presented to ghow a typical well log tnrough the ray
gsection.

This exhibit also shows the total depth and the
intervals that have been perforated. @he reservoir is a rynical
yates-Seven rivers Dolomite type, reef—éiﬁe'reservoir,_in which

0 Referring to what has bheen marked as Exhibit Nunber
5, would you jdentify that exhiblit?

A Exhibit Number § s 2 tabie showing 511 and water

'production for the Hudson Federal 18 Lease. Annual oil produc-

~ tion figures ‘are ghown from 1969 through 1967 by wells and

monthly oil and water production figures are shown for 1968
or January through September.

algo, we've ghown cunulative oll pfoduction fiqures.
vou will note that the wells are producing a high percentage

of water at this time. The lease, a3 a whole, is producing

grom 89 to g4% water, and we consider that this property ig in
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is concerned.

'Q  Mr. Gray, you do not show the water production for the
years 1960 through 1967. For what reason do y6u omit that from
the exhiﬁlt?

A Well, in the past, we haven't really made a very good
effort to measure the water accurately. it's been rather
diffigult with the facilities that were on the lease and, although |

we did'report water on our state forms, we do not have enough

confidence in our knowledge of the water that's been produced

tc -- We just haven't -- That's the reason we left that figqure

out, is because we don't think we have an accurate figqure on

_past performance.

0 This is a matter of practice to @ake an estimate of
water in a situation like this? o |

A | ?es. This isn't unusual. Wells of this type generally,
throughout the o0il industry, you'll find that the operators
periodically may make tests, but the water is changing and it's
an exception rather than the rule for an operator to know
accurately how huch water is being produced.

Now, in the early part of 1968, we did rent some

equipment to make some tests with, and we have made accurate
tests, but several times during 1968, yon w111l note that there's

been quite a change especially wifhin the last two or three-month
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period,
0 Before we get into that, I'd like to ask ?ou one more
question about your past rerformance, Mr, Gray. You have been
résponsible for the operation of these welis for William A. and

Edward R. Hudson during the periocd of 1960 through 1967, have

you not?
A Yes, sir,

0 You are familiar with the water production, actual
water production? |

A Yes, sir,

Q :Do‘you feel that there has been a substantial increase

in ‘water production from 1960 to 1968, or has it been fairly

level?

A Oh, yes.

Q in general terms; what would it bhe?

A In géneral terms, the water has been increasing,
yes, sir, through the life, 2

0 You started to comment on the sudden\increase in
water production on some of these wells,

A Well, first of all, r'qa like to call attention to the
very rapid decline in oil production in most of these wells,
and you'li notice that duiingnthe month of July, the Number 1
Well actually didn‘t make any oil at all,

Now, this pool is or has « very highly corrosive

J
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racter has heen {ncreasing within the

water. This corrosive cha
jaat year OY two, and during all of 1966, 1967 and 1968, we have — -

deal of mechanical t+rouble because of corrosive

had a great

action that has been ocecurring.

We've had to replace a lot of rods and we've had to

replace tubing, 8O this mechanical trouble is_duevor reflects

the shutdown time and is the eXplanatioh for much of the erratic
£ these 1ndividual wells.

performance of the oil shown on each ©

£

1268, the operator decided that we

Wow, in August of

to get additional oil by putting in

would hhve a good chance

aome larger pumping eqdipmenr‘on some of these wells aﬁd we
nt on the Numbeyr 2 Well and also

installed 1arger‘pumping equipme

the Number i well in the early part of August.
you will note that production for Aﬁqust'inoréased and

alsc for the month of Septémber. We had a very substaﬁtial
{ncrease in oil production and this is as 2 result of putting in

larger pumping equipment.’

Q You also had a gubstantial increase in water production?

A ves, sir, that's trueo

Q Now, I note you gaid this was due to nevw punping

equipmént jnstalled on your Number 1 and 2 wells, but there was
also an jncrease in production, water production, of oil and

water in your Number 3 Well, Can you explain rhat?

A ves, sir. That's correct. Ve didn't make any change
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"in the equipment on the Number 3 Well, but because of putting

in the larger eaquipment on Number lwan& Number 2 and withdrawing
larger volumes of fluid from the reservoir, this has the effect
of lfﬁéﬁiﬁéwﬁp Number 3, is one terminology we use.

I would like to go into this a littlé more thoroughly.

Very often, some operators and perhaps some”?ﬁ?EEéJféQulatqry

body people wiil see some wells available in a pool, for inétance,
some Eemp;tarily abandoned wells or perhaps some dry holes, and
very often, people right away think that it would be very easy

to use these wells for disposal and there éhouldn‘t really be

any reason why they shouldn't be used for disposal.

I'd like to explain a little bit about this type of
reservoir mechanism that we have here. This natural water drive
condition, early in the life of this type of pool, ‘we like to
hold our’withdrawals as low as possible and withdraw the oil
relatively slow. We don't like to take large quantities of oil
out of any particuiar well. The reason for this is to delay
as long as possible the coning of water into these producing
wells and this creates an increased water production.

Now, when we gét into the later stages of'depletion

of this type of reservoir, usually, our oil production decreases,

- our water production increases and the properties, if continued

to be operated by, for instance, the same pipe or pumping

equipment:, they tend to be watered out., e have found by
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water back into any of these wellé that‘are not being used;
at ieast, not-ih~the~clcse proximity becéuse that would he
defeating thé purposefof our large pumping eqﬁipment.
So if we were to inject any water at all, we feel that

it would have to be done into a separate reservoir than the

‘one we're producing from,

0 Is such a reservoif available to you in this area?

A Well, the Oﬁly probabiy location, 1'd say, the ﬁost
probably location would be at some deeper depth.

o) You don't know at this point whether such a reservéir,
is available or not, do you?

A At this point, we don't know really what the lower
depth of this particular reservoir is.

0 But your explanation of the effect of producing high
volumes from your Number 1 and 2 %ell, does that account for the
increase in production from youfkwumber 3 Well?

A Yes, sir. I'd like to read some actual figures here
tﬁat we have accumulated. These two large pumping units were
installed on the Number 1 and Number 2 Wells on Aﬁguét 12. They
were started up on August 12th and we took daily readings of
lease production aﬁd data'readinqs of casing pressure on the
Number 1 and Number 2 and Number 3 Wells after this time, and I'S

like to read some of these for the record.
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On August )2th, the Eaéing pressure for tha Nuﬁbei 1
Well was 10 pounds. The Number»z Well was 10 pounds. Number
3 Well was 20 pounds per square inch.

The lease production was 32 barrels per day. The
production over the next several days started increasing and thé
casing pressure on some of the wells started incréasing.

On Augqust the 19th, one week later, the casing pressure
The casing pressure on the Number 2 Well had increased from 10

pounds up to 80 psi. The casing pressure on the Number 3 Well}

' where no change was made in the equipment, remained the samé at

20 psi. The oil production for August the 19th was up to 58
barrelg per day. |

On August the 25th, almost a week later, the casing
pressure on the Numher 1 Well was 580 psi. Casing pressure on
the Number 2-We11 was 140'psi, and the casing pressure on the
Number 3 Well was still 20 psai.

| The day before this, we installed a water meter to

measure the water, total water being produced from the lease,
and the production for August the 25th was 117 barrels of oil
and 1722 barrels of water per day.

How, the next day, August the 26th, the casinq pressure
on the Number 3 Well increased from 20 psi up to 460 psi. Sé

you can see that the Number 3 Well now is starting to show a
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So we're presently spending approximately $200.00 a
month for corrosion chemicals and we're going to have to increase

that in order to try to control corrosion better at the Number

3 Well.
Q Now, does that affect the net return from these
wells?
A Yes, it has a very decided effect on the economics

of operation.

0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 8,

would you discuss that exhibit, please?

A  Exhibit Number 8 is a table showing the operating

costs for the Federal 18 Lease for 1968 through August. The total

; the total operating cost for August was $20;§08. T would
like to comment further on that.

This cost does not include any administration or over-
head cost nor does this include any cavital investment cost.

For example, we installed this cne large unit on the Number 2

Well at a cost of $8,736,00, which isn't shown in any of these

cost figures.

Also, you will note that under chemicals, we only
show a cost of $1111.00 for this beriod,’but this will be
iﬁcteased very substantially now. This chemical in this case
was paraffin-controlledchemical aﬁd the chemicals which we're

now{using for currosion control are not included in thié'bhemiéal
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cost figure.

During the-same eight-month period of 1968, the working

interests income amounted to $17,930.00 which, you can see, is
a loss in economics of operation for the yeaf.

We've gone back to get the total operating cost fori
éhe year 1967 and this figure was $24,743.00.

Q You do anticipate vour cost for 1968 will be higher,
will they not?

A Yes, £hé§ will be higﬁer and we expect that for the
remainder of éhe liée ofiéﬁé“broject, we will continue to have
these high operating costs.

Q Now, Mr. Gray, in connection with the installation of
the additional pumping-equipment, would you anticiﬁate you could
increasg/your revenue from these leases?

A Yes, sir, we héve been able to increase our o0il produc-
tion by ingtalling these larger units. We do not know at this
time whether the increase will be sufficient to pay for the
eguipment or nqt, but we feel we had to do it to keep operatinq'
the property.

Q But the cost of your additional equipment is not re-

flected on ydugmﬁﬁﬁiﬁifwﬁﬁﬁﬁer 8, is it?

A No, sir,

Q And the cost of your chemical treatment for corrcsion
treaﬁment is not reflected on Exhibit 8?

A "Ii‘s‘hot. Administration and'overhead costs are rot’
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included, either,
Q And without thosge operating figures,'you are showing
an operating loss on this lease?
A So far, for 1968,
“ér - Would vou 83y this lease ig at a critical point in i¢g

productive history?

A I think it {g pretey evident that we are at a

what Money is spentffor operation,_certainly, if we'yre requireq
to insgtal) g water disposal System. fThesge systems usually cost
4 very substantial amount of money for investment of the original

equipment, ag well as the cost for Operating these facilities,

picture, well,'I‘think it'sg pretty evidence that we'ye going to
have sonme premature abandonment cccur and will certainly leave

0il in the reservoir.

0 You hearg my statement to the Commission at the opening

Order Numbey R-3221-B. Have you mage a study, My, Gray, of thg
drainagg area as it relates to the present exempt area ang the
area involved in thig application?

A Yes, sir, 1 have,

Q - Referring to what hag been mafked,ag”E¥hibit Number 9,

would you discuss that exhibit?
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MR, PORTER: Before we get into that exhibit, Mr,
Kellahin, let’s take a short recess,

(Whereupon, recess was had.)

MR, PORTER: fThe hearing will come to order, please._‘

Q {(By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Gray, just hefore the recess,
we were discussing the problem of the drainage area involved in
the area under conside:atioﬁ in this application as related to
the exempt area. I direct yoﬁr attention to Exhibit Number 9,
Wouia ydﬁrd;séﬁss that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Number 9 is a map that shows several Townships
in thisjgeneral area, and we have an enlarged map on the wall‘of
Ekﬁibiikg that is identical except for onellittle varjiation
which I'1l1l describe later.

We have consulted the Ground Water Repért Number 6
of Lea C§unty which Mr, Nutter has previously referred to, and
the authoxé have prepared a structure map on top of the'Red.Beds
in this area and cur Exhiﬁit Number 9 is a copy of contour lines
on top of those Red Beds.

This report describes the nature of the Red Beds and
states that in general, the Red Bads are impervious and that,
generally, the Red Beds structure c;ntrols thekmovement of any
surface waters.

Now, on our map, this Red Bed structure is indicated
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by these_blue contour ;1ﬂés. I'd also call your attention to
this yellow boundary line on Exhibit Number 9, and this indicates
the present boundaries of the area that's exempt under Order
Number R-3221-B. |

MR. PORTER: That's the boundary, Mr. Gray?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. In general,_it's the east or
northeést. | | | |

MR. PORTER: North?

THE WITNESS: Northeast boundary.

MR. PORTER: Yes,

THE WITNESS: Of the exempt area. Now, the location
of the Hudson Federal 18 Lease is iqdibated on Exhibit Number 9
by the green squére located in Townshib’lg South, Range 33 East,
and, of course, you can see that we are just a short distance
outside of the present b§uﬁdarycf’the exempt area.

Now, our&éﬁiarged map on the wall doesn't show surface

.contours, but your Exhibit 9, the smaller version, shows surface

contour lines that have been copies from topographic quadrangle
maps which have been published bfkthe United States Geological

Survey, and these;two quadfanqle mapé are designated &g Clayton
Basin and Laéuna Gatuna Maps by the U. S. G.’é; We didn't have

but cne copy of each of these maps, but we have submitted them

~—to the Commission and these are designated as Exhibits 9-A and

9"8.




PR

26

. It's evident from a comparison of éhese red dashed
lines on ou? nap, thch are the surface contour lines, that the
Burface‘structure is practically identical to thelstrﬁétufe on
topAof the Red Beds. So it makes a little difference whether
you want to believe that the drainage of surface waters are
controlled by ihe surface or Red Bed structure. 'They are both,
for all practical purposes, the same.

Now, there are several natural salt lakes in this
area and’iﬁese are indicated on our maé; One of thém>is
" Williams Sink in which the National Potash Company dumps sdmethinq
like 22;000/barre1s of salt water per day. Also, this potash
éompany pﬁfs in excess of 3,000 barrels of salt water per day
into the Laguna Plata salt lake which is iocated’in Township 20

South, Range 32 Fast. And as we proceed on east, there is another

-natural salt lake which is designated on the map as Laguna Gatuna.
This is in Township 20 South, Range 33 East.

In the lower part of our township, Township 19 South,
Range 33 East, there's a small salt lake cailed Laguna éiggft)"
Now, the exempt area includes this ﬁig depression area which is
designated as Clayton Basin and then this drains on down into
Nash Draw. You wil} note from the stfﬁéé&fgiﬂéénditiohs on

both the surface and the Red Red Formation that this bhig

depression ‘area extends on out past the present limits of the
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exempt area and that the lecation 6f the Huﬁson Federal 18 Leacse
is within this samé broaé denression area. ao that any drainage,
if‘there's movement of surface waters f:om the Hudson Federal 18
Lease,”it would be in a direction south and west down into this
same depression area that's included in the exemnt area and the
same area that fhese potash companies are putting their salt
watexr in, |

T call your attention %o the fact that this Laguna
plata Lake is being used by the potash companies for disposal
and it is outside the 1imits of the present exéﬁbt area. Now,

I think if wé'study this structural map and tie it in with

Clayton Basin and Nash Draw, which you can do from the topographic

maps, that you would have to conclude that this Federal 12 Lease
is in this same depression area and that the drainage wiil be
down into this same area and will probably'be the same drainage
that these other salt waters will follow.

Q You say that the potash company is putting water into
the Laguna Plata Lake; is that the same quality of water-they’re
putting into the Williams Sink?

A Yes, it's the same water.

0 The same water. Now, do you have any information on
the quality of the water in the Laguna Gatuna?

A Yes. We have an analysis of water that was taken out
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A Yes,

Q Now, in connectiqn with this application, Mr. Gray,
did you make any investigatioh to determine what fresh
waters were available in the area of the Hudscn Lease iﬁ Section
187 | |

A Yes, sir.

Q What did you do in that connection?

A  We consulted the records of the State Engineer's

Office and, élso, on October the l4th, 1968, I made a trip out

in to the area. Mr. Mark Smith is the owner of a ranch in the

area. His ranch house is located in Section 26 of Township 19
South, Range 33 East, and I had a discussion with My, Smith. He
has a shallow water well at the ranch house that is being“used

for watering his cattle. Thia well iz a2 little more than five

_miles from our Federal 18 Lease and it's in a location on the

- structure that certainly wouldn’t be affected in any way by

drainage from the Hudson Lease.

MR. PORTER: Is that southeast?

THE WITNESS: Section 26 would be down in the southeast
part of £he Township, and would he roughly parallel with the
contour lines that we show on the map. S0 thét if we're willing
to'acknowlédge that water goes downhill when it moves, well, then
certainly, there couldn't be any movement of water from our 1ea§e

to the Smith well.
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0 Now, the Smith well, as I understand it, is a shallow
wall, is it not?

A Yes. It's a shallow well.

0  Completed above the Red Béds?_

A Yes, and I further asked Mr, Smith if he was getting

‘any water for his house use or domestic use from this water

well and he tdld me, "No," that they weren't. MHe described the
water as being, having a high gyp content, and he said it wasn't
suitable for his domesti¢ use and that they were getting water |
from one of the potash conpany supply lines that exists in the
area.

Now, I had quite a discussion wither. Smith in
rqurd'to the nature of the shallow waters in this area and he
ofééﬁgd the information very freely. He told me. that the'shéllpw
water;:wéré very spotty in the area. He's been ranching for
many years in this area and has drilled, T don't know how many

water wells,ﬁbht he stated that these waters were very spotty,

unpredictable. They’don't appear at any certain'depth, and that

in moég cases, the wells have very small capacities with very
low fluid levels and that this water is generally high in gyp
content and is not suitable for ﬂomestic use.

Q Now, in relation to Section 18, aré the shalleow wells
at the Smith Ranch house in Section 26 closer to shaliow Qells

to your acreage?
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A No.
0 What other shallow wells are there in the area?
A There's a shallow well in the Northeast Quarter of the

Northwest Quarter of thé Northwest Quarter of Section 17, This
well has a total depth of 131 feet. The depth to water is 131'
feet, so there's only ten feet of water standing in the hole.
The well is not being used. This well is located up

structure from our water pits.

0 Are there any other shallow wells in the area?

A - If you'd like, I'll just give you a complete
description of 211 of the wells in this township.

0 Well, I was going back to the deep wells. Just go

"ahead and describe all of the wells of which you have knowledge

in this township.

A All right. These water sources in ﬁﬁié area are very
aimilar t;\waters that we find within the exempt area. We have
two sources of water: one is the shallow surface waters that

we've described as very spotty and of very limited use. The

"other water is a2 deep water that's found in this area at depths

ranging from about 600 to about 900 feet, This water is bhelow
the Red Beds and it has very limited use, also. It has a high
gyp content and is not suitable for domestic use.

The records of the State Engineer shows that there is
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a deep well in the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter
of Section 5. This well has watersand located from 600 to 800

feet. Their records reflect this shallow well that we just .

. mentioned in Section 17 which is not being used, that well had

ten feet of water and this low fluid level is characteristic
of shallow wells in this -area.

There are two deep wells owned by Pan American 0il
Company located in the Southwest Quarter of the Sohthwest Quaftér
of the Northwest Quarter of Section 18 and the watersand i{s found
at a depth of 800 to 500 feet; ‘These wells are notkbeihq‘used
and the equipment on the wells have been réﬁoved.

There are two shallow wells at the Smith Ranch in the
Northeast Quarter of the Northeast Quafter of the Southeast
Quarter of Section 26. The records of the State Engineer's
Office reflect that one of these wells is not being used. The
other well is being used for stock. The well has a depth of 98
feet. The depth to water is 90 feet, so there's only s2ight feet
of water standing in this well.

Now, in drilling the Hudson Federal 18 Number 1 Well
which is the discovery well in West Tonto Pool, this well was
drilled with cable tools down to the top portion of the pay, and
the first water that was encountered in this hole was at 642 to

670 feet. So we can state that in this township, there are no
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that well.

o] Did'you look at the(wells in 19
I helieve we covered those. |

A Well, we covered those.
. ' S 19rSout}’x, 32 Rast; 19:~Scubh, 32
33 East, do you find any water being used

A No, sir,

find in the area for which the Commission
tion?

A Yes, sir. We think that as far

in our area and the conditions that exist

o) Now, in your opinion, Mr. Gray,

a lot of these have been abandoned, so it!

34

from this well is gyppy. . It has apparently a higher gyp content

than some of the other water wells and that he has abandoned

South, 33 East? Well,

Fast and 20 South,

for domestic use?

0 And only;a limited use for stock water, is that right?
A Yes, sir. 1In fact,‘I found this: that in the past,

there have been some shallow wells used for stock purposes, and

s very evident that

the ranchers prefer to use this potash company water, either
because it's too high in gyp content or other reasons, but the
tendency is to abandon many of these shallow stock wells.

0 Now, is this situation substantially the same as you

has granted an exehp-

as the water conditions

S = : are concerned, we can’t see any difference between that existing

within the exempt area.

would the continued
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‘for an exemption,or in the alternative, for an extension of the
exenpt area?

A Yes, sir,

o} Now, as an extension of the exempt area, what would
you propose to the Commission?

| A Well, let's say that if the Commission asked me for

an opinion, I would give it them.

Q Well, I suspect the Commission will ask you for an : .

opinion, Mr. Gray, but would you just briefly outline wha

*r

you
thiﬂk would be justified on the basis of what Ybu Knew sbout
this area.
VA ‘ Well, without actuéily making a study of the area, I
e geuld say, certainly, that the last row of sections on the east
side of Township 19 South, Range 32 East, should be --
| MR. PORTER: Would you indicate with your pointer,
Mr. Gray, on this large map, roughly, what you might recommend?
THE WITNESS: VYes, sir. To go further, I might just
draw some dashed red line in here. I'm in the wrong township.

I think that you would have to say that the Sections 1,

12, 13, 24, 25’and 36 in Township 19 South, Range 32 East should

= be inciuded since Pan American has one well producing in Section

13.
You might draw the line across the north edge of

- Township 19 South, Range 33 Fast to the northeast corner of




Section 4, I

MR, PQRTER: In other words, about the West Half of
the township?

THE WITNESS: Yes. You might take in the West Half
of Township 19 South, Range 33 East, the West Half of Township
20 South, Range 33 Fast, and then tie this back into the nearest
corner of'our presently exempt area there, That'wquld'be one

suggestion. I don't say that t(hat's the final answer, and the

" Ccommission may see fit after they study this area a little

more, to alter this a little bit in some way,_bht certainly, all
of this area is undéf‘fhe same conditicns, you might say, that
we find in the area that's presently exenpt.

Q WOﬁld it fall withih the same drainage patterﬁ?

A Yes, sir.

Q  All of it.

MR. PORTER: What other productive area in this
West Tonto would this inciude?

THE WITNESS: I can give you some of them. 1 ¢an't
definitely say all of them hecause I haven't made that thorouéﬁi
a study, but I'm aware of the salt lake pool which is a very
old pool and it ies in the last stages of depletion. This pool
is located, I think generally, in parts of Section 7 and 18

Township 20 South, Range 33 East. And I think that maybe the
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West T's Pool would come into this area. Other than that, I
haven't really made a'étuaf.

0 Were Exhibits;l through 9 prepared by you or unéer your
supervision?

a Yes, sir,

Q And 9-A and 9-B are the U. S. Geological Survey
qugdrangle maps?

A Yes, sir. that's correct.

MR. KELLAMIN: At this time, I'd like to offer into

evidence Exhibits 1 through 9 and 9-A and 9-B,

- MR, PORTER: If there's no objection, the exhibits

will be admitted, -

(Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibits
Numbered 1 through 9 and 9-A and
9-B were admitted in evidence.)
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Have vou contacted Pan American
in connection with this application, Mr. Gray?

A Yes. Since Pan American operates one well in this

.pool, we made contact with them two or three months ago and, at

that time, I asked someone in their local Hobbs office if they
had any plans for the operation of their well, and at thatvtiﬁe,
they told me that they hadn't come to a final determination, but
that it was very possible thaﬁwthey may have to abandon their

one well, However, they stated that the well is making ten barrels
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of oil a day and that they would hate very much to have to
abandon it and, quite frankly, they were hoping that we would be

granted an exception, ¥ think, so that they could continue

~operating that well,

Q Do you know whether they have written to the Commission
in support of the application?
A Yes, sir. Ve have a letter, a copy of a letter which
Pan American difected to the 0il Commission,
0 Do you have anything further to add?
A No, gir.
MR, KELLAHIN: That's all T have on Direci Examination,
Mr. Porter, v
MR. PORTER: Does &;;gﬁe have a question of My, Gray?
Mr, Nutter. |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

o) My, Gray, what was the original bottom hole pressure

in this pool?

A I'm sorry. I don't have that information.
o; What's the present bottom hnle pressure in the pool?
A I don't have that information. Thesge wells have been

pumping for years and there are not very many operators in the

business that will go to the trouble and expense of getting
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gomething like 200 to 500 cubic feet per barrel. within the
last year or two, our gas production became so small that
Phillips Petroleum Compannguit taking our gas and tcbk,up their
casing head gasline to’the field. |

Q Well, now, do you have a gas cap there atzthe present
time above this gas~oii -

A Tf we have one, it's very insignificant.

0 puring your Direct testimony; you were relyirg on the
expansion that this gas cap would drive the oil out of éhis upper
gand down into the main portion of the péy to produce the oil.

A Yes.

ol ha

0 go T wondered what the tgnificance of the gas cap

2

was at this time.

A well, from the per formance of the racervoir, I would
gay that the vélﬁme of the original gas Cap avidantly was very
small. That woﬁld account for the rapid depletion.

Q Well, now, you mentioned that in order to attain the
maximum effect of the expansion of the gas cap, You would have
ﬁo withdraw g£rom the reservoir at a rate that wduld permit the
gas cap to expand to drive the éii out, and to do this, you would
"have to lower the ?fessurelin the reservoir. For thig reason,

you did not want to reinject the fluid {nto this structure, is

that correct?
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A At a present stage of depletion,'yes, sir,

0 Well, now, if the exXpansion of the gas cap has become
negligible, what ig going to be the detrimental effect of re-
injecting the water into the reservoir?

A The detrimental effecﬁ is this:  In order to get this
reservoir pressure to decrease and thus allow gas to come out of
solution from the oil in the reservoir, we have to withdraw
these large quaniities of fluiaQd. Now, 1f we're going to go in
this same vicinity and inject water into this same reservoir,
we're defeating our purpose., WVe're bullding up preséu:e rather

than --

came from anywhere else except the reservoir. You'd be producing
a total amount of "y barrels of oil and "y" barrels of water and
reinjecting "Y' ba ls of water back into the reservoir. You{re
not qoiné to build up pressure, are you?

Yes, sir.

By injecting less fluig?

Compared to not injecting, ves, sir,

Compared to not injecting?

PO > 0 0m

Yes, sir.
0 But actual effect on the resexvoir, you're still going

to be decreasing the pressure in the regervoir by the amount of




e

.

W

43

gas that you're withdrawing and the amount of o0il that you're
withdrawing.

A No, I'd say we're not going to be decféasing the

pressure in the reservoir by injecting fluid, no, sir.
,Q _

A

Ara you going to inject moré water than you withdrew?
No.

¢

You're not going to reinject the oil back in the
reservoir, are you?

A No.

Q

You will then,win that respect, be reducing the pressure,
won't you, Mr. Gray?

-

2y

bf”iﬂjectiﬁé fiuid into the reservoir.

Q

We're not going to decrease pressurs in the reservoir

It doesn't work that way.
I'm not saying you're going to reduce the pressure in

the reservoir by injecting fluid, but the net overall effectzon

the reservoir will be a decrease in pressure, won't it?
A

I don't follow your reasoning.
Q

By removing oil, gas and water from the reservoir and
reinjecting water, only, the same amount of water thggrwas»t

aken

out, isn't the net effect on the reservolr going to be a reductior
in the pressure?

-

C&Rii“ T

A T

follow your reasonirg.
Q

Mr. Gray, I don't mean that it's going to be a reduction

of the pressure to a lower poiﬁt than it would have been, had you
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not injected the water:; but after you have removed "X" barrels
of oil, "Y" barrels of water and scﬁe number of cubic feat of
gas, you have reduced the reservoir pressure by the amount that
the voidage occurred, right?

A That's correct.

o} Now, if you place back into the reservoir, just‘the
water, and you keep the oil out and sell it and I'd‘guess you'd
keep the gas out and prébably have to flare it or picked up at
the lines, and you reinject the water, now, isn't the reservoir
pressure going to be iower than it was before you removed that
oil and gas and water?

A My, Nutter, vou're dLnregardinq the influx of wat;r
from this water drive into this reservoir. When you produce
water, there's water coming back in totake that place in the
regervoir. |

0 It's coming back in, but is it coming back in as
rapidly as you're withdrawing it?

A I don't know of any way we can determine that, reallf.

0 Well, you've had an overall reduction in the reservoir
pressure in this reservoir over the life of it, have you not?

A T can't gtate that. We don't have a record of the

bottom hole pressures.

0 Natural water drlves very frequently do not keep up
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with the amount of withdrawal from the resefvoir, and the natural
water drive frequently is augmented by the reinjection of water
into the resexrvoir, is that correct? /

A that happens gometimes, ves, sir.

0 it hasn't been tried here, however, and you can't
categorically state that it would not increase the production
froﬁ rhis reservoir to reinject that watey, can yoﬁ?‘

A I can»make‘thisistatement to vou: that we have preﬁty
definite proof, T think, by perforﬁance that in order to get the
o}l from the yeservoir, we have éé‘withdraw ag large -- these
large volumes of fluid out of there and thereby reduce the
pressure and that by injectihg £luid into this proximit&, we're
defeating the purpose of this and that we would tend to bring
these pgeséures up in relatibnito not ihjecting £luid.
| Q " Well, I agree with you, the preséuré’wou1d3ﬁe higher

1f you didn't 1hﬂect.

A Yes, sir.
0 The pressure would still be jower than it was, if you
didn't.
A No,.I can't say that hecause we may be replacihg every

parrel of water we're producing by g{nflux into the regservoir from

the natural water drive.

0] You may or may not.
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A ves, sir.
Q vou do have two wells on the styructure that were
dry: the Number 5 on the sou th side and the Number 6 on the -

gouth gide. What is the condition of those &twO wells at the

fpresent rime?

A They‘re pluq@ed and abandened. lhe casing has been
pulled.

0 casing has been‘bulled.

A ves, sir. |

Q  How about the Nunmber 7 Well? That's over ln‘the
southwest side of the flank of the pool.

eA Rode'andvtubing have been pulled. We haven't pulled
the casind yet, and ve haven't pluaged the well. ye-a

0 wWhat is‘the status of Number 8 on the norﬁheast £lank
of tne pool?

A It's been plugged and. abandoned and the caelnq has
peen pulled-. st's possible that we've had sucn éood juck with
the larger equipment on this Number 1 and 2 well, it's possible
that we may 9o pack into this Number 7 Well and put some large
equipment on that well and see if we can get enough oil produc-
tion to justify operating he well anpin.

0 You say that the Pan american well is making about
ten barrels a day. fow much water is 1t making? |

A ‘The yeports for~the month of July., 1968, show that this
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well produced 10,364 barrels of water,
Q. Now, that was for what period?
A For the month ovauly;
Q‘ So they already have a high volume pump, I presume,

on theirjwell.
A They have a large pump, ves, sir.

MR. §ORTER: I believe you testified that they
installed a larger pump and got an increase, and the increase
now has leveled off. They actualiy have a decline at the present
time. | |

THE WITNESS: Oh, yes. Tt declined very shortly after
the larger equipment had keen put on there. We hépe our decline
won't behquite as quick. Pan American, of course, is out en the
very edge éf the pool and maybe we'll have a little bit longer
period of flush production than they had.

¢) (By Mr, Nutter) Well, vour Ndmber 7 Well is structurally

identical to the Pan American Well, isn't it?

A Approximately, ves.
0 Is there ahy standard water-oil contact in here?

A No, sir.

0 What direction is the influx of water, do you know?
A I can't say.
Q0  Well, now, in mentioning your operating costs versus
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your working interest'income fof the first eight months of 1968, .
Mr. Gray, you had a total operating coséAless administra;ion and
overhead of $20,208.00 and a total working interest income of
$17,930.00, thereby resulting in a loss there of a couple
thousand dollars for tﬁé éiﬁhﬁ-monéh period.

— I added up the production on Exhibit 5 for Ehose first
eightkmonths and found that only 7,205 barrels of oil were
preduced. Evidentiy, the wells had some very drastic cuttail—
nents in production during the latter half of the éight4ménth
period, but once you went into that program and re-worked the
wells, you established production in the month of Sentember of a
totalef‘4;133. Now, ﬁhe overall picture '
iﬁbfbved over what it aépeared to be in the first eight months,

A Yes, sir.

0] And when you stated that this was a very critircal
period in the time of lease operation here, you meant the first
eight-month périod vhen you were losing monev, I presume.

fyA No, I mean from now on. It's going to be very critical
from now on.. We're going to have to be very careful about what
expense we incur., Now, just as an example, when we put the
big unit on Number 2 Well, before we put the unit on thare, =g
had a~25~ﬁorsep0wer'notor on there. Now, we have a 60-Horsepower

Electric Motor., Aand if you know anything at all about the cozt
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of power for oilfie;@ pumping, vou know that the cost for
operating a 60-Horsepo§er Motqr is very substantial and these
aré costs that aren't even shown in our table here. Our power
costs will be much greater from now on than they were for the
period that we show iﬁ.Exhibit 8, and we don't krow how

successful we're going to be with our chemical program now, how

guoceaesful that will be in controlling corrosion, but I think

it's perfectly evident from all of tﬁese facts that we've
pfésenteé that anyone that might own this property would
certainly be very careful about any future expenditures.

Q The financial outlook'is begter than it was prior to
the work-over program.

A Yes, sir,

MR, HAYS: Approxiﬁately, what is the cost of operating
that 60-Horsepower Motor?

THE WITNESS: I would say that it would probably be
closevto‘two hundred,’$250.00 a month, somewhereiin that
vicinity.

MR. HAYS: Thank you,

THE WITNESS: That's a guess.

MR, HA&S: Fine.

THE WITNESS: Just an offhénd quess.

0 (By Mr, Nutter) Well, now, Mr. Gray, did you give us
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an estimate of your future operating plans, I mean, your

opsrating costs, a;£otal estimate of the future operaﬁing‘costs?

A No, sir. We haven't made any estimate of the future
operating costs. I don't think any one can reliabiy make any.

Q You haven't also determined what yéur chemicél
cost will be?

A Well, we know vhat wé can guess pretty close what our
chemical cbstlwill be, but beyond certain things and pulling
jobs and the material that will hhve,to be replaced and such as
that, those items are véry difficult or they're impossible to
predict, really.

Q Well, if the chemical treatment prégram is successful,
you should ekperience‘iésérpulling‘costs and rod  replacements
then you have in the past?

A . Yes.

0 And so far, the indications are that the chemical
program is a success on at ;gast one well?

A The first examinatién shows fhat wé‘re”p;dtectiné one
well. The other well is not 5einq protected.

Q Are they producing approximately the same amouhé of
water or is there a difference in the water volume?

A Well,-no. Let's see. There's a difference in the

amount of fiuid that they're producing.



51

Q Is the corrosion coupon test that's indicating -- I
belleve it's the Number 3 Well which is in need of more corrosiont¥
inhibitor -- is that the well that makes the most water?

A No, the Number 2»ﬁell is the one that makes the most
water.

Q So the vell with the most waﬁer is the one that's --

A That we're getting the most success with. at this fime.

Q The most success with. Are you using more chemical
in that well?

A Yes,

Q So you'll have to increase the chemical then in thé
other well?

A | ‘Yes, sir.

0 Now, Mr. Gray, you referred to the Lea County Ground
Water Report, are-you acquainted with Exhibit Numper 2 or. Plate
Number 2 from that report?

A Yes, sir,

Q Now, if you will examine Plate Number 2 from that

report, there's an indication there that the water table in this

area apparently has a high of 3200 feet.
A Would you restate that?
Q The water table contours there in the area of Township

19 South, 32 and 33 East and 20 South and 32 and 33 East, there
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appears to be a high in the water table there, is that not
correcté It swings in from the southwest.
A You sald water table. These contours are Red BRed
structﬁral.contourse I
Q No. - On page two, Mr. Gray.
A I'm sorry; I had Plate l. Now, what's your question?
Q A You see that 3200 foot ébntour that swings in from the
southwest td Ehis general area? |
A _Yes, %;r.
A)] That ié the high, as.far as the water table is
concerned in the area, is it not?
A That's the low, isn't it?
Q Well, it's 3200 feet.
A Plus 5200. That's tﬁe low.
Q ‘Well, ali‘riﬁﬁt. " If it's the low then, the drainageh
would be from the southwegt through this area, would it not?
A Yes, sir.
Q And then if you'll refer to Plate Number -- Well, it
doesn't have a number -- Plate 1 of the Eddy County Report.
A I don't have the Eddy County geporte
Q If you have the low swinging in through this little
corner of Eddy County, which it apparenﬁly does from the Lea

County Report, wouldn't that low be swinging into Eddy County




i

53~

iﬁ this area of Rddy County?
A Yes.

0 And before that low could reach Nash'Draw, wvhich is
indicated by the hatchering marks on the Eddy County map, would
nét that low encounter Livingsﬁon Ridge prior to the time it
would reach Nash Draw? |

AA Well, now, you're talking about top of water table.
You're not gtating anything that relates to drainage direction.

0 The water table indicates the level of the water under-

ground, is this correct?

A To the top of the water.,
Q And this is the low spot in the water table?
A Yeas ; si;;
Q And the low spot in the water would have to reflect

the ground wéter movenents, would it not?

A Your drainage will be controlled by the ~- father than
the tbp of the water, it's going to be controlled by the bottom
of the water.

o] But wouldn't the level of the water reflect the undér—
ground movements of éhe viatexr?

A No, sir.

- Q How can we have a low in the water that isn;t‘thé

reflection of underground movenents?
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A The motement of surface waters will be controlled,
so state the “author in Ground w;ter Repcrt Number 6, by the
structural conditiohs’in the Red Bed.

0] How do you‘recbncile‘the fact that the water table
contours don'ﬁ coincide with the Red Bed contours here? -

A Because the top of the water table has no relationship
to the bottqm of'the water or the structural conditions,

Q Vhat i;:it a relationship to then? :

A ' The top of the water is controlled to some extent by
the hydraﬁlics-of=the water system, how much head the watersand
has back to the source, or the bed that's exposed on the surface,
and in which the aquifer is being replenishé@.

Q This is what I thought, Mr, Gray. The top of the water
is a reflection of the ground water moveménts. It's the
hydroloay df the Eﬁihé} Tt's the hydraulics. The movement of
it, the water from thé source,

A Not the direction.

0 It would have to be moving towards the low. You said,
yourself, during your Direct testimony, we have to assume that
water goes downhill..

A Structurally low, yes.

Q It is a low facet in there. There's a low facet in

there that's reflected by the low in the ground water levels,
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is»that correct? It's shown on Plate Number 2 there.
A You're ttying to relate top of water table with
direcﬁion of dralnage and the two don't relate, - 4 ®
o) If you didn't have the movement of the water, the

water table would establish itself as a flat plain, wouldn't it,

L Mr. Gray?
- A I don't know.
Q Doesn't water seep at a flat plained surface?

5 bs v | A Not always. Sometimes it does. It depends on the
E 'ipermeability.
o) The only time thatwater is not on a perfectly flat plain
is when the water is moving, is that not correct?

A i don Tt Know

that that's necessarily true, no, sir.

.Q Have you ever seen a bowl of water sitting still with
e | a hollow in the bottom of it, Mr. Gray? |

| A Well, I've seen tilted water tables in oil“reservoirs

and my experience in water tables is that I very seldom see any

. that are perfectly still,

Q Thpse aie‘moving waters, though, aren't they, Mr.
N Gray?
- A Sometimes they are. Sometimes they'ie not.

Q- But at any rate, the depression in the water table

..shown in the area immediately south and southwest of your subject

e ‘area, the depression in this water table is to the southwest and-

b 4
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would be intersected by Livingston Draw as shown on the Eddy : -

County map prior to the time it reached Nth Draw, is that not
correct? You don't have the Eddy County map there?
A You're correct in that Plate 1 shows there's a
depréssion in the water level.
»}Q élate Number 2 of the Lea County Report.,
A fes.

o) And Plate Number 1 of the Fddy County Report, in this

area, £he jog in the county line, shows that that depression
which is shown on Plate 2 of the Lea County Report and comes
down through the area that I'm indicating would be intersected
by géfoon Cliffs and Livingston Ridge prior to reaching Nash
Draw,

A Now, this Maroon Cliffs and Livingston Ridge. are
those surface features?

A Yes, they are, and they'fe algo a reflection of the --
As we heard in the testimony of the casé that resulted in the
exemptibn for the entiré area up hefé, those surface features are
a reflection of the underground features as a result of leaching
&ané sloughing of ¢he salt.

A Generally speaking, but these particular surface

features that you referred to here have no relationship at all to

the top of the water levels or the dréinage because your drainage,
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~as the authors of Ground Water Report Number 6, point out the

drainage of surface waters is controlled by this impervious

Red Bed strﬁéture. Nov, any surface feature, you may have a lot’

whatever to the movement of dround waters.

Q Well, didn't the Commission-rely on éhe.surface

features known as Clayton Basin and Nash Draw, being a reflection

~of underground conditions ih’entering the Orders that created

the exempted area?

A You're asking me what the Commission did.

Q Did you hear the casa that Mr, Sﬁ&mets put on?

A Yas, sir. |

o} Wasn't the fesﬁimony that the éhrface;c5hditions
raflectad the underground conditions?

A I don't recall. He may have said that. if‘he did; he's
not ahsolutely correct, I don't think.

Q You thiﬁk'he was incorrect enough that the Commission
should rescind its Order?

| A Oh, I wouldn't go so far as to say that.

Q  You think the Commission was incorrect, though, in
not making the area big enough?

A Yeé, sir.

QR. NUTTER : Thét's all T have. Thank vou.

MR. PORTER: Anyone elge have a question of Mr. Gray?
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Mr. Kellahin, do you have anymore questions?

MR. KELLAHIN: Nothing.

MR. HATCH: The Commission did receive a letter from
pan American Petroleum Corporation. ,/

MR, PORTER: I&'s tha letter 4o which Mr, Gray
referred. |

MR. HATCH: Yes, and in that letter, they state that
Pan American ﬁereby supports Hudson in their request for an
exception for ali{wells in the field and also will support
their aiternative proposal that the area excepted from the provi-

sione or Order 3 or Order R~3221“by Ordér MNumbey R-3221-B be

4+

extended to include the lands comprising the Tonto-Yates and

Seven Rivers Western Pool,.

MR, PORTER: All right.

CROSS EXAMINATTON

BY MR, PORTER:

0  Mr. Gray, I believe you testified as to how long
the Pan American well held up after that large pumping
installation, and I don'‘t recall what i£ WaS. It is down to
ten barrels a day at the present time.

A Mr. Porter, I'll just go back and read some monthly
figures here, wﬁich we have t#ken from the published reports.

We haven't gotten these directly from Pan American, bhut in 1967,
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ih May, they report a production of 198 barrels of oil.’
In June, 367. |
In July, 823,
~In August, 1449,
September, 963.
October, 967.'
| November, 537.
December, 907, and then in 1968, in January, 324.
February, 328. |
March, 279. ‘
Apfii;’212.
May, 261.
June, 372.
July, 306.
" Q Is it possible this could be_caused"by corrdsion, the
decrease?

A Well, of course, I don't havé any knowledge of the
number of pulling 5obs they have had. I don't know how severe
their_corrosion problem is. ’

Q You would expect it to be pretty similar to yours?

A Well, the thing of it is, when corrosion hits you,
you're shut down, énd if they're still producing, it means

that their rod swings all together, they'll have a leak in the
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tubing. These mechénical thiﬁgs happen and they shut you
down. You have to make the repaicrs 6r replacement in order to
cohtinue operating. :

MR, PORTERﬁ/ Anyone else have a question? The
witness may be excused. I believe we've already entered the
exhibits, }s ﬁhere anythin§ further to be offered in the case?
My, Kellﬁhin?

- MRa”KELLAﬂiN: I'a iiﬁe to make a very few statements;
if I may. | /

If the Cpmﬁission please, I believe we have shown thatg

the surface water in the area involved in this application is f
B

quite spotty and none of it is suitable for domestic purposes,

Just a limited use for stock purposes at a substantial distance
from the iocation of the Hudson lease. i  }
As to the deep water, there, ag&in, it is not widely

used in the area. 1It's below the ked Beds which the report and
the geology of the ground water conditions in southern Lea
County, the Ground Water Report Number 6, to which>reference
has been made shows that this is an impervious layer whiqh does
control the flow of the surface waters and while there may be some
surface features, as was brought out by Mr. Nutter's Cross

R Gf Ltn o

Examination the witness, I think that the eovidence that has

been presented to the Commission which shows the contours on
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top of the Red Reds, as taken from the report to which Mr,

Nutter has made reference, coupled with the statement of the
author that this is the feature that controls the movement of
the surface waters, this leads us to the inescapabie position
that the flow ofrthe waters is towards the salt lakes which
exist there. And, certainly, as a matter of logie, I tﬁink'fou
would have to’say that waters flowing in there is certainly the
thing that created the salt lakes, so there is a movement of
water in that direction.

The Applicant has shown that the surface water condi- |
tions in the area involved here are practically identieal to !

B !

granted an excepiion to Order R-3221-R. We're also under similaé
conditions here in that a salt lake located outside the ;xempt>
area is being used by the potash companies for the disposal of
waters with a very high concentration of sﬁiﬁ, and that was
one of the reagsons for granting‘the exemptiqn‘in the other
area, This calls for an extension to improve in the area that
is affected by this little water disposition.

Mow, as far as the economics are concerned, certainly,
we have presented the ecohdmiés on these wells’foruthe first
elight months and there was some questioning as to the effect of

the installaﬁion of the additional pumpiﬁg%équipmeht or new
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pumping equipnent on the two wells as improving the economics.

Well, certainly, I'm sure that William A. and Rdward R. Hudson

were hopeful that their economics situation would be improved
by the installation of these puwwps or they wouldn't have
installed them. For the first eight months, they were showing

a loss of between two and $3,000.00 and they wouldn't have

attempted to improve the situation by spending more money unless

they were hopeful that the situation would improve.

On the other hand, T think the Commission should bear
in mind that the production figures which have been presented
to the Commission do not reflect the ééét ofréhese‘pumps,,db
not reflect the increase in cost of operating this type of
equipment and they do not reflect the cﬁemical cost that has
been attempted to reduce the number of pulling jobsfand‘the

replacement of rods which has been experienced in these wells

* from corrosion.

So from the economic pbint of view; I think the only
conclusion we can reach is that the futuré of this area is, at
Sest, speculative as has been shown by the production hiséory
on the Pan American Well. They put on increased pumping aquip-

ment, achievéd a greater production for a period of time, and

.then the production declined and it is certainly possible

that the Hudsons may have the same experienze. At best, we're
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speculating on what the future may be and,lunder those
circumstances, and with the economic situation we have hera,

an expensive salt water disposal system is just not indicated,
particulariy wvhere we feel we have shown no adverse effect can
be had on any fresh water supplies by the continued use of these
surface pits.

. So we submit that the Commission should grant Hudson
an exception to the provisions of the rules of Ordér k-3221, as’
amended, or in the alternative, that the exempt area covered
by R-3221-B Ke extended to include the Hudson Lease and such-
othefbareas as the Commission may see fit baéed on the:testimohyv
we have offered.

MR. PORTER: Anvone else have anythiné further? The
Commission will take the case under advisement. The hearing is

adjourned.
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WILLIAM A, & EDWARD R, HUDSON

FEDERAL 18 LEASE

_OPERATING COSTS - 1968 (through August)

Labor, payroll taxes & insurance
Production taxes

Ad Valorem taxes

. Auto and Truck

Water, fuel and poﬁer
Engineering

Miscellaneous Maintenance
Chemicals

Misc, Fittings and Supplies
Pulling Cost

Repairs and Replacement

al OCperating Costs (8 ﬁdﬁtﬁs)

t
(Doesn't include Administration and
Overhead Costs)

Total Working Interest Income (8 Months)

Total Operating Costs for 1967

$2,

1'

2,

1,

2,

$20,

$17,

$24,

BEFORE Tj45:

Oil CONservATION

Y

CMMISSION

o Soent .

(7 T New id sieo

Nl e EXh_lblt No. <
f Case No. ... 55 20

181

233

100

550

117

8§73

175

111

66l

424

780

—8

208

930

743

RALPH L. GRAY
PETROLEUM ENGINEERING

EXHIBIT #8.
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WILLIAM A, & EDWARD R, HUDSON

FEDERAL 18 LEASE

RECORD OF RECENT PULLING JOBS

WELL #1

May 25, 1966
Dec, 27, 1966
May 16, 1968
May 21, 1968
Aug, 10, 1968

WELL #2.

Nov, 1, 1966
Dec, 26, 1966
Jan, 12, 1967
Feb., 25, 1967
Feb, 27, 1967
May 3, 1967
May 6, 1967
May. 8, 1967
July 25, 1967
July 28, 13867
July 31, 1967
Oct., 7, 1967
Oct, 16, 1967

_Dec. 18, 1967

Jan, 28, 1968
Mar, 13, 1968
April 4, 1968
April 25,1968
April 30,1968
May 11, 1968
May 15, .1968
May 16, 1968
May 20, 1968
July 1, 1968
July 3, 1968
Aug. 9, 1968

WELL #3

Aug, 18, 1966
March 1, 19€8
May 9, 1968

May 10, 1568
May 20, 1968
May 21, 1968
May 30, 1968

H

Change pump,

Change pump.

Repair pump.

Brskau rod.

Cleaned out, Ran_ 33" tub
P.T, Pump Unit,

ing and set 114

Broken rod.
Broken rod,
Broken rod,
Broken rod,
Broken rod.
Broken rod,
Broken rod,
Ran new string of 3/4" and 7/8" rods.
‘Broken rod.

Broken rod,

Broken rod, .

Broken rod. Installed 1" rods.
Replaced all rod coupllngs.

“Broken rod.
Broken rod,

.Broken rod,
Broken rod,
Tested tubing,
Broken rod.
Broken rod,
Broken rod.
Broken rod,
Broken rod,

Lt Exhillit No.

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Sc:nfa Fe, Mew Mz

xico

Casc No. ..s2.%. /—2'

Pulled tubing, Replaced bad joint..
Replaced bad tubing joint. Changed pumps,

Installed new string of 7/8" rods, Installed

Bethlehem 320 pumping unit,

Ran 3" tubing,
Broken reod,
Broken. rod,
Broken rod,
Broken rod.,
Broken rod,

Pulled rods, replaced with new string of 7/8",

RALPH L. GRAY
PETROLEUM ENGINEERING

EXHIBIT #7.
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BEFORE

WILLIAM A, & EDWARD R,

HUDSON

OIL & WATER PRODUCTION - FEDERAL #18 LEASE

Qll CONSERVATION-COMMSSION—

THE

Sc.nta Fe, New Mzxico

.. Exhibit

NOweoooD

Case No. -:.35( (}\‘-1/

WEST TONTO-YATES, SEVEN RIVERS POOL - LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXLCO

AVHD ™ HdIVYH

#1 M2 - #3 #h #7 TOTAL
YEAR OIL WATER OIL "WATER OIL WATER 011 WATER O1L OIL
1960 7,490 6,376 5,398 3,570 2,195 25,030
1961 13,098 12,624 4,765 8,463 13,366 52,316
1562 13,861 13,115 19,974 8,839 13,860 .59,649
1963 13,201 13,316 137807 8,598 14,295 62,217
1964 10,695 14,879 14,879 10,801 13,807 65,061
1965 12,718 14,209 14,206 6,128 14,763 - 62,024
1966 9,709 13,904 13,903 3,750 12,389 53,659
1967 5,173 8,288 10,927 1,830 1,253 27,471
Cumulative 85,945 96,711 87,859 51,983 85,929 . 408,427
1968 i _
Jan, 259 2,926 518 6,267 647 2,782 108 72 T. A 1,532
Feb. 210 2,373 420 5,082 525 2,257 87 58 1,242
Mar, 180 6,120 360 9,360 450 7,470 75 112 1,065
Apr. 138 4,692 251 6,526 314 5,212 63 oy 766
May 42 1,428 121 3,146 151 2,506 24 36 338
June 52 1,768 147 3,822 183 3,037 30 43 412
July 0 7,595 270 16,120 0 13,640 62 155 332
Aug. 296 4,706 | 632 10,365 509 7,635 81 202 1,518
Sept. 1,437 12,000 © 1,706 22,500 8r2 13,320 118 180 _ 4,133
2,614 43,608 4,425 83,188 3,651 57,859 6u8 952
Cumulative 88,559 101,136 91,510 52,631 85,929 419,765

EXHIBIT #5.
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WELL

e

Federal 18 #1

Federal‘ls #2

“ W L
3 Federal 18 #3
23
nlC
cT
£X ,
" Federal 18 #U4
%.
EC\
Y
8%
z
)
Federal 18 #7

WILLIAM A. & EDWARD R.

COMPLETION TOTAL -
.DATE ) DEPTH
5/23/60 3280
6/13/60 3280
6/20/69 3283
8/20/60" 3349

10/17/60 . 3290
Temporarily
Abandoned

March 23, 1967.

WELL DATA

~ INTTIAL 53",
POTENTIAL CASING

F Lo 80/13 hrs. 3280
20/64"" ch.

£ 153 BO/16 hrs. 3280
22/64" ch.

g 40 BO/S hrs. 3283
23/6h" ch.

27 BO + 1h BW/2L - 3349

hrs. on pump.

F 203 BO/24 hrs. 3290

10/16" ch.

HUDSON - WEST TONTO

PERFORATED
INTERVALS

3259-63

"3247-49

3252-56

3250-54
3266-70

3282-85
3287-90
3293-3300
3305-10

3268-80

BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION

[~
Scnfa Fe, New M..xico

- 4<‘>v' -
(/15/ Exhibit No.
D& D

(.ﬂsc NO,

(Y-SR) POOL

IREATMENT |

300 gals. acid.
None.

500 gals. acid.

300:gals. acid.
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WM. A. & ED. R. HUDSON

GAS-OIL CONTACT

Bondurant

Federal

Sec. 18

SEFORE THE. .
QL CONCERVATION CT:AMISS:CN
~ $ ata Fe, New Mexico
- /(:.'"(... Ekhi})lt No. e BT s

/- ( ( “ » S
1 ase No. ""~-::Lu“§infiiff%;

LT P

WEST TONTO (Y-SR} POOL.

Lea County, New Mexico

CONTOURED ON TOP OF POROUS DOLOMITE

Scale "= 1_000‘

RALPH L. GRAY

PETROLEUM ENGINEKRING

EXHIBIT #3.
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Docket No. 30-68

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY -~ OCTOBER 16, 1968;

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A,M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ' ‘

ALLOWABLE:

CASE_3891:.

S

CASE 3892:

N

P

(1) COnsidefation df the o0il allowable for November, 1968;

{2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
- November, 1968, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico., Consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,
WMew Mexico, for November, 1968.

Application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr., for an exception to
Order No., R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. '
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amened, which order prohibits the
disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production

"of 0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves,

and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969.
Said exception would be for applicant’s Federal "O" lease
in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 14, Township 25 South, Range

.32 Bast, East Paduca Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant seeks authority-to continue to dispose of produced
water in an unlined surface pit located in the aforesaid
quarter-guartey section.

Application of William A. and Edward R. Hudsén for an
exception to Order Wo. R=3221, as amendesd, Lea County, New

"Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an

exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order
pronibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with
the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after
January 1, 196%. Said exception would be for all wells
producing from the West Tonto-Yates-~Seven Rivers Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicants seek authority for the
operators of said wells to continue to dispose of produced
water in unlined surface pits servicing said wells. 1In the
alternative, applicants seek the extension of that area
excepted from the provisions of Order (3) of Order No.
R-3221 by Order No. R-3221-B to include those lands comprising
the Wes: Tonto-Yates-~Seven Rivers Pool. '




October 16,

1968

Reqular Hearing

-2

CASE 3893:

Docket No. 30-68

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the
extension and creation. of certain pools in Lea, Roosevelt
and Chaves Ccuntias, New Mexico:

‘(a) Create a naw pool in Lea County, New MeXico;*élassified

as an oil pool for Paddock production and designated as the
Hobbs Paddock Pool comprising the following:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: NW/4

Further, for the assignment of approximately 26,945 barrels
of o0il discovery allowable to the discovery well, the Gulf
0il Company -U.S. W. D. Grimes (NCT-A) Well No. 16 located
in Unit D of said Section 32,

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Blinebry production and designated as the
Hobbs Blinebry Pcol comprising the following:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: NW/4

Further, for the assi igniient of approximately 2° /355 Barrels of
0il dlscoveLy allcwable to the discovery well, the Gulf Cil
Company-U.S. W.D. Grimes {NCT-A) Weil No. i6 located in Udit
D of said Section 32.

{c) Create 2 new pool in Lea.County, New Mex1co, classified
as an oil pool for Wolfcamp production and designated as the
East Denton-Wolfcamp Ponl. The discovery well is Robert G.
Brown, Mitchell No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 5, Town-
ship 15 South, Rangs 38 Bast, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTE, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: NW/4

(d). Create a naw pcol in Roosevelt County, New Mexico,
classified as an o0il pcol for Bough C production and designated
as the West Milnesand-Pennsylvanian Pool. The discovery well
is Roger C. Hanks, Ltd., Collins Federal No. 1 located in Unit
J of Section 19, Township 8 South, Range 34 East, NMPM. Said
pool described as:

TOWNEHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST NMPM
Sect;on 19: SE/4




October 16, 1968
Regular Hearing _ S L
=3 Docket No. 30-68 -

(e) EXtend the Fast Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in L.ea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: SW/4 : -
Section 5: SE/4

‘Section 9: NW/4

(f) Extend the North Bagley-Lower-Pennsylvanian Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico, to include .therein:

TCWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 30: S/2 NE/4

"Section 32: NW/4

Section 33: NW/4

(g) Extend the Blinebry 0Oil Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
tc include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 17: SW/4

(h) Extend the East Brunson-McKee Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein: -

TOWHSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: NE/4

(i) Extend the Cass~-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to includs

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SRE/4

'(}) Extend the Cato-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: SW/4

(k) Extend the South Flying "M"-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
.Section 25: NE/4




October 16, 1968
Regular Hearing
-

Docket No. 30-68

(1) Extend the Flying “"M"~San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP. 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: NE/4

(m) - Extend the Justis-Blinebry P66l in:Lea County, New
Mexico, to 1nclude thereln-

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: NE/4

(n) Extend the Teague-Blinebrv Pcocl in Lea County, New
Mexico, te include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, EMPM
Section 28: sW/4 , |

(o) Extend the North Vachum~Abo Pobl in LeP County, New
Mexico, to include therein: '

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section ' 1l1l: SE/4




FORM 446 B8-66

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

OlL AND GAS BUILDING P. O. BOX 1410
oL Rar FOorT WORTH, TEXAS—76101
" DivisioN ENGIYEER ) October 2, 1968
File: GHF-514-986.510.1
Subject: Hudson & Hudson's Request for
Exception to Statewide 'No Pit"
: - g - Order, Tonto Yates & Seven Rivers
W West Pool, Lea County, New Mexico

fNéw Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Centlemen:

Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon has been 1nformed
of the docketing of a hearing on October 16, 1968 ‘to consider
William A. and Edward R. Hudson's request for an exception to
the statewide "No Pit" order so that the use of surface pits
for the disposal of water might be continued in the Tonto Yates
& Seven Rivers West Pool.  Pan American hereby suppotrts Hudson
1g~Ehe1r request for i €xcepriion for 4il wells in the rield
Tand also will Stpport theéir alternative proposal tHat the & ared
—excepted from the provisions of Order 3 8f Ord&€r R=32Z2T"Hj ’y“"“
Ord'ér No.. _R-3221B be_extended to 1ncl\fd‘é” e lands comprlslng

the Tonto Yates & Seven Rivers West Pool ™ 7

P e N L e

Yours very truly,

WCW:jn

N
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‘\ I THS MATTER oF ‘THE REARING
CALLED pyY THE O1L CONSE&VATIO&
A MEXICO ¥OR
THE pURPOSH Oo¥ CCﬂSIDﬁRIﬂGs

\~AP?LICATIOQ OF WILLIAﬁ Do SSD

EDWARD R. HUDSON FOR M

N BXCE?TIOE

S
\ 1o ORDER NO. 2-3221, A8 AMEINDED . \
LEA CO , ; MEXICO. \‘
b
apER OF THE comISSIoR \
= THE gomnlsgmm X\
’ {
This CAUE came for sazind at 9 a.m. o0 octoher 16, 1968.\

e

has jurisdiction of this

potic? nhaving peen given aarrequiraé by \

cause and the subisct

\ (2) That the applicants. william A and ana:a Re Hudson,

kare the cgetatore ot certain cilt wells PT ducing ne viest
“Tcntc Yatea«Seven pivers rool., Las county, Vav pexicGe. \
it ;

b S
i (3N qmat the Jast Tonto Yatesteven Rivers vool 88 pzesently\
%aesignatea compriseﬁ the £ollcwiaq-described acreage? \
i » | \
i ponpair 12 £OUTH, 2ANGE 32 _EABE. M \
R saction 132 £/2 1
§
L ‘;gfgﬂsmi’ 19 SOURH. RANGE 33 EAST. NMER ;

iy gaction

L

M

M
. R/2 and gw /4




i

BTt

~?—
({CAGE No. 3892
Oxder No. R-35%54

(4) 'That effective Junvary !, 1969, Order (3) of Commisaion
Order No., R-=3221, as amendacé, prohibites in that area encompasgsed
by Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Countles, New Mexico, the ‘
disposal, subject to minox exceptions of water produced in con-

junction with the production of oil oxr gas, or both, on the surface
of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, stream-

hed, or arroyo, or in any watercourse, or in any other place or in
any mannher which will congtitute a hazard to any fresh water
supplies and said dispesal has not previously been prohibited.

{(5) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order
to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh
water supplies derignated by the State Engineer through disposal
of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or
gas, or both, in unlined surface pits. :

(6) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to
Section 65-3-1) (18), N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all undergrcund
water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 paxts per
million or less of digsolved solids as fresh water suépiigs to
be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except
that said designation does not include any water for which there
is no present or reasonably foresseable beneficial use that woulé
be impaired by contamination,

(7) That the applicants seck an exception to the provisions
of the aforesald Order (3) to permit the continued digposal of
salt water, produced by all of the wells in the West Tonto Yates-
Seven Rivers Pool in unlined gurface pits located within the
horizontal limite of gaid pool.

{(8) That there is an ahandoned shallow water well, the water
from which has been raported as impotable, approximately 4 1/2
milas from the subject pits.

(2) That the evidencae presented indlcates that the nearest
existing shallow water well iu nore than five milesz fron the
subject pits. '

(10} '*hat there appeaxrs ©to be no water in the vicinity ob
the subject unlinsd surface pits for which & present or reasenably
foreseeable baneficial use {8 or will be made that would be
lnpaired by cdntamination.

(11) “That approval of the rebijeect application will not cause
wante nor vioslate correlative riohts.




—3~
CABE No., 3892
Order No. R-35%34

IT IS 'JIEREFORE ORDIRED «

(1) That the operators of oil and/or cas welle, bhoth exist-
ing and prospective, producing from the West Tonto Yates-Seven
Rivere Pool and lecated in the /2 of Section 13, Townehip 19
South, Range 32 ERast, and the N/2 and 8W/4 of Section 18, Town-
ship )19 South, Range 33 Zast, NHMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, are
hereby granted an exception to Order (3) of Commiszsion Order
Ko. R-3221, as amended,  to continue to dispose of water produced
in conjunction with the production of oil ox gae, or both, by
gaid wells in unlined surface pits located within the boundaries
of the Waast Tonto Yates-R8evan Rivers Pool as presently designated.

_ {2} ‘hat the Commigsion may by administrative order rescind
such authority whenever it reasonably appears to the Commission
that such rescission would sarve Lo protect {resh water supplies
from contamination.

{(3) That jurisdiction ©f this cause is retalned for tha

entry of such further crdsrs as the Commission may deem necessary.

PON® at Santa Fa, Mew fexico, on the day and year hercinabove
deslignatad, )

STATE OF NEW HEXICO
L OIL cRsER ON COMMIGSION

-

™

r

PaVID 1. CARGO,

Ao L. PURTIER, Jr., Xesbhber & Sscretary




KELLAHIN AND FOX :
e ATTORNEYS AT LAW
54'% EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET
JASON W. KELLAHIN POST OFFICE BOX 1768 TELEPHONE 982-43I5

ROBERT E.FOX SANTA FE.NEW MEXICO 87501 AREA CoDE 505

September 17, 1968

—
Y

[

—

0il conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed find application of Willisdm A. and. Edward R.
Hudson, in triplicate, for an exception to the pro-
visions of Oxder R-3221, as amended, and an extension
of the area covered by Oxder R-3221-B, Lea County, New

. Mexice.
Very truly youxr
rJ§~&Alét\ o . 1X&Ca6¢£w~/
JASON W. “KELLAHIN
jwk/mas
enclosvrxes

DOCKET MAILED

bare =B Z S
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BEFORE THE

© OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF ' ,
WILLIAM A. AND EDWARD R. HUDSON FOR 38 72—
AN EXCEPTION TO THE PROVISIONS OF

ORDER R-3221, AS AMENDED, OR AN EX-

TENSION OF THE AREA COVERED BY ORDER

R-3221-B, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATTION

the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico for an excep-
tion to the provisions-of Commission Order R-3221, as amended,

or an extension i the area covered by Order R-3221-B to

~ include the West Tonto-Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, as defined by

the Commiséion, and in support thereof would show:

1. Applicants are the operators in the W@st'Tonto—Yatésj
Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, at the present time
producing approximately 135 barrels of oil per day, and 1600
barrels of water pexr day.

2. Production in the pool has been declining, although
the installation of new pumping edquipment has caused a temporary
incréase in the amount of oil produced. ‘

3. The West Tonto-Yates-Seven Rivers Pool is structur-
ally similér, insofar as surface and subsurface drainage is
concerned, as the area included in a general exception to the
Commission's no-pit order, under the provisions of Order R-3221-B
and~iswiéééf§8”ﬁi£ﬁih'épbfoximately four and one-half miles of

the outer boundaries of said area.



4. Because of declining pdeuction, wolumes of water
being produced, and the costs of operation of the wells with-
in the West Tbnto—Yates—Seven:Riyers Pool, an extension of
the area affected by Ordexr R-3221-B or an exception'to the
provisions of orde; R-3221, as amended, is necessary to prevept
waste caused by failure té produce oil that would otherwisewbef
recovered.

5. No fresh waters will be adversely affected by an
exception to the provisions of Order R-3221, as amended,ras
requested herein.

| 6. 7There is attac , 2nd made a part of tHis
application, a plat showing the West Tonto-Yates-Seven Rivers
2ool, Lea County, New Mexicof together with an analysis of the
waters being produced from said pool.
- WHEREFORE, applicants pray thaf this matter be sat for
hearing before the Commission or the Commission's duly appoihted
examiner, and that after noticg and hearing as required by law,

the Commission enter its order granting the relief praysd for.

Respectfilly submitted,

WILLIAM A, and EDWARD R. HUDSON

By~ D& 26w lo. Walladio
Kellahin & Fox
P. 0. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANTS
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DRAFT

GMH/esr
l1-4-68

(3; BEFORE THE OIL>CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION CF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

\YUb//) o - CASE No._3892
//Q(” ‘ Order No. R-2 335 ¢

APPLICATION OF WILLIAM A, AND , s T
EDWARD R. HUDSON FOR AN EXCEPTION / SO
TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSI&N

BY THE COMMISSION:

Thls cause came on for hearing.at 91@#£§Rm§k a.m -on '
October 16 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conser-
vation Commlssion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the

"Commlssion "

NOW, ‘on this day of _November 1968, the Commission
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony,presented ’

and the exhibits received at said hearin an
in the promises. g, d be;ng fully advised

FINDS:

(2) That the applicants, Williah A. and Edward R. Hudson,
are the operators of certain o0il wells producing from the West
Tonto Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the West Tonto Yates-Seven Rivefs Pool as presently
designaﬁed comprises the following—described aéreage:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: E/2

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM -
Section 18: N/2 and SW/4

(23 That the produétiye limits of thé\ﬁgfject pooi have been
réﬁ\ona;:;rgZiined by éry ha\és located s ﬁé A{é%&‘A/fZZ Aagii_

M,_@ A/liﬁ/w/zaz/dae)%m Ni‘/#/v.':/uﬂ\
M«ée(,&a»/é’ M%/VW/SLJ;}«?«?«—‘J% //
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(‘“ 5y~ T hat effective Janu 1969, order (3} of Commission

Order NoO. R—3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed

by Lea, "REddy. chaves,

and Roosevelt counti New Mexico, the

disposal, subject to minoxr exceptions, of water produced in

conjunction with the production of oil oOr gas, OY both, on”the

surface of the or in any pit, pond, lake, depresSion,

i

or arroyo, or in any watercour

streanbed, or in any

other place OF in any manner which will constitute a hazard to

i

fresh water supplies and said disposal has not preViously

been prohibited

a

o L
‘w ALCa

\57 &) ‘That the aforesaidubrder No. R-3221 was jgsued in order

to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh

cup 1ies deSignated by the "gtate Engineer through disposal

‘of water produced in conjunction thh the production

or both, in unlined gurface pits.

plicants seek an exception to the-provisions

of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the continued disposal of

salt water, P he wells in the We

roduced by all of t st Tonto Yates-

Seven Rivers Pool in unlined surface pits located

i1thin the

e e

norizontal 1imits of gaid pool.

U&L——fhet—@&&* entiy*pro—

'weits—tn~the—aﬂbject”pooi"areﬂpres

duc&ng_aﬁggggtma%eiymwm ----------- -»barreTS”Uf~satt-water«per~day~

)ty That €

he State Engineer has designated, pursuant to

Section 65- 3 . N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation,

water in the gtate of New MexicoO containing 10,000 parts per

n or less of dissolved solids asmfresh water supplies to

od reasonable

gbe‘aiic

il
!\

11
H

protection against contaminatidn;

oo
% that said designation does not include any water for which there

‘Eis no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that wonld

!be impaire

}

;
!

a by contamination.
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Aralen cnltl. o “2pecia

C?f}(&#) That the evidence presenfed indicates thatpthese ase-
mo—shattew-water-wells-withi 2 milee the subject pits.

—ftt+——mhaagﬂ§§g;_gf_awqu&Lity ‘ 3 itable for cattle

is—brevght—inta the area-by-pipsline—fromweltls—located more than

(’My€¥39 That there appears to be no water in the Qicinity of
the gubject unlined surface pits for which a present or reasonably
foreseeable beneficial use is or will be made ﬁhat‘WOuld be
impaired by éontaﬁination.

c/#)tt3}~ That approval of the subject application will not cause

waste nor violate correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the operators of oil and/or gas wells, both existing
and prospective,u:tbz; producihg from “the West Tonto Yates-Seven
Rivers Pool and located in-the E22 of Section 13, TOWnsh;§'l9'SoLth
Range 32 East, and the N/2 and SW/4 of Section l8, Toﬁnéhip i9
South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby
granted an exception to Order (3) of Commiséion Order No. R-3221,
as aménded, to continue to dispose df water produced‘in conjunc-
tion with the pfoduction‘of oil or gas; or both, by said wells
in unlined surface pits located within the héundaries of. the
West Tonto Yates-Seven Rivers Pool as presently-desigﬁétéd.'

(2) That the Commission may by’gaministrative order rescind
such authority’whenéverkit reasonably appears to the Commission

that such rescission would serve to protect fresh water supplies

from contamination.

CASE No. 3892 , .,
| S Y aeacedd Zﬁ;%u

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

;
:i
‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

- I

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

-~
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